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Greetings, Kia ora, Hola, Talofa lava, Namaste, Bula Vinaka, Ola, 

Bonjour, Kumustá, Goeie dag, Chào, Asalam aleykum, Konnichi wa, 

Annyong, Malo e lelei, Guten Tag, Salut, Fakaalofa atu, Sok sabai jie 

te, Grüezi! 

Newsletter Date:  

5th April 2018   

Dear Bayview Families, 
 

Wow we are nearly at the end of term 1 already 
and what a busy term! The kids have been 
amazing really rising up to the many 
challenges they have been faced with this 
term. They have coped with two building sites 
and very restricted access around the school 
and have coped with reduced play areas! They 
have been incredibly resilient around all of this 
activity and change.  
Resilience is not something that children are 
born with, they must be taught this early on so 
they have the skills to be able to cope with 
adversity or challenges. This starts as a toddler 
and then we can continue with your fabulous 
work once your children start school. 
BUILDING WORK 
The building works at the school are nearing an end 
(thank heavens!). Astley Construction are working 
hard to get our new classrooms ready for 
occupation from the start of term 2, but as we know 
with all things construction sometimes things do not 
go to plan!  
Our aim is to have habitats 18, 19 and 20 ready for 
classes to move into at the start of the term. Before 
they can move in though we will have the 
classrooms blessed by a Kaumatua. We will let you 
know of the details around this once we have a 
clearer timeframe from the builders. 
Over the April break the work next to the hall will 
also start (hopefully!). Our new court area will be 
laid with 2 netball courts and one basketball court 
and the general area will be tidied up ready for the 
children to use. The side wall of the hall will need a 
bit of remediation work as this has not been 
exposed to the weather before! 
Once everything has been completed we will have 
amazing new spaces for the children to use! 
We would like to thank you all for your continued 
support and patience during this very disruptive 
time.  

RAFFLE 
In 2017 we raised $8000 from our school raffle. 
This year our target is $12000. All money 
raised will go towards building a new 
adventure playground to replace the 40 year 
old original playground (which is really showing 
its age). Please support us by selling as many 
tickets as you can, workplaces and sports 
events are great places to sell! If you are 
unable to sell tickets please bring them back to 
school so other parents can sell more. The 
raffle closes on 6th May and prizes will be 
drawn under police supervision on 10 th May. 
 

FEEDBACK MEETINGS 
Within the next few weeks our teachers will be 
meeting with you to discuss your child’s progress to 
date this year. Some of these meetings will be child 
led and others will involve the teacher and your child 
sharing progress and achievement information. 
These meetings are very valuable so you can find 
out if your child is tracking with the progress they 
need to make to reach the expected level with their 
learning. Once a child knows there is a great 
working relationship between home and school it 
helps them build their Bayview learner skills. We 
hold these meetings now as it is too late at the 
middle of the year to find out your child needs your 
support. If your child’s teacher has not been able to 
get hold of you yet please phone them to arrange a 
time to meet. 

BABIES AND NEW STAFF 
At the beginning of term 2 we welcome Mrs 
Kawal Bedi as the new teacher in habitat 14. 
Our lovely Zoey Lovegrove will be going on 
maternity leave from Friday 4 th May. We wish 
Zoey, Ryan and Mia our very best wishes with 
the arrival of their new addition to the family. 
Elleen Davids will be going on maternity leave 
from 14th June and from 18th June Mrs 
Charmaine Wiesner will be joining us on staff.  

 
BEING AN UPSTANDER 

A huge thank you to everyone in the Bayview 
community for being such great upstanders and 
voting for Bayview School in the Genesis Energy 
School Gen competition. It takes everyone 
getting on board to make a strong community 
and we very much appreciate your support. 
When you get involved you are role modelling 
compassion and empathy and positivity. When 
you see value in helping others, your children 
see value in helping others. When you value the 
school, your children value the school. 

 
 

Please remember school finishes at 

2pm on Friday 13th April for the end 

of term 1. 
Have a safe and enjoyable April break with your 
children. We look forward to seeing them back 
on Monday 30th April. 
Nga mihi nui 

Di 
 

 

C3 PARTY 
We feel incredibly lucky to have been 
chosen as the school to receive a fully 
funded school party. This is being 
hosted by C3 Church in Ellerslie and 
is happening this Saturday 7th April 
from 11am – 1pm. There will be 
bouncy castles, wrestling, candy floss, 
Mr Whippy, shoulder massages for 
parents, and much, much more! The 
lower carpark will be chained off so 
there will be no parking available on 
the school grounds. The party will be 
based outside the hall and on our side 
of the lower carpark. It is only for 2 
hours but is sure to be lots of fun! We 
hope you will be able to join us for this 
special event. Please note it is all free 
and there will be no fundraising type 
events (but I expect the queues to be 
quite long for Mr Whippy! I’m planning 
on getting in early!) 

 

Dates for diaries 
Parent feedback 
meetings 

4/4-13/4 

BOT mtg 6pm 5/4 

C3 party @ Bayview 
11am-1pm 

7/4 

Term 1 finishes 2pm 13/4 

Term 2 begins 30/4 

Bayview Garage Sale 5/5 

Raffle closes 6/5 

Raffle drawn  10/5 

Pink Shirt day 18/5 

BOT mtg 6pm 31/5 

Community Disco 
Jnrs 5-6pm 
Snrs 6-7pm 

1/6 

Queens Birthday 4/6 

Trip to Corbans Art 
Centre 

6/6-15/6 

Mihi whakatau for new 
families 

18/6 

Portrait photos 27/6 

BOT mtg 6pm 5/7 

Feedback meetings 25/6-6/7 

End of term two 2pm 6/7 

Term 3 begins 23/7 
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School Notices 

Welcome to our new pupils: 
 

 
 

Mathias Sofaea, Flynn Sloan, 
Hannah Ironside, Te Rangi 

Pouwhare, Rachael Hughes, 
Mason Tordeich 

 
We know you will all enjoy your time 

at Bayview School! 
    

Free School Party 
 

Sat 7th April, 11am - 1pm  
Bayview Primary School 

Hosted by C3 Church 
 

Candyfloss/bouncy castles/pro 
wrestlers/milkshakes/giveaways/ 

face painting and more…. 
 

 

KUMON 
 

Two week free trial 
 

Trial the Kumon English or Maths 
Programme over two weeks during May. 
 

Find out how we can develop in your 
child: 

 Calculation and reading ability 

 Concentration 

 A daily study and reading habit 

 The confidence to learn 
independently 

 

Just follow these four easy steps to 
register: 

1. Call your Kumon Instructor to 
register for an information 
session 

2. Have your child assessed for 
the Kumon English or Maths 
Programme and discuss a study 
plan 

3. Arrange for your child to attend 
four consecutive class sessions 
during May 

4. Meet with your Instructor to 
discuss your child’s Kumon 
experience 

 

Kumon Glenfield & Birkenhead 
Education Centres 

Instructor: Josephine Wong 
Tel: 0211823293 

Sports Uniforms 
 
 

These are now available to 
order on ezlunch and at the 

school office 
 

Sizes are available to try on in 
the office 

Term two orders are due on the 
12th of April 

 

Tee sizes 4-14: $11 
Shorts sizes 4-14: $16 

Singlets sizes 4-14: $14  
 

Adult sizes 
Tee small: $14 

Shorts small: $16 
Singlets small: $16                                                   

 
Assemblies 

We hold our school assemblies every 
Community News 

Friday from 9 a.m., and you are 
welcome to come and celebrate our 
successes and enjoy items put on by 
learning groups.   The timetable is: 
 
6th April              Pikorua 
13th April            Kauanuanu 
4th May               Head Peeps 
11th May             Harakeke 
 
Classrooms are in the following 
Professional Learning Groups: 
Pikorua  Habitats  4,5,13,15 
Kauanuanu Habitats  16,12,2,14 
Harakeke Habitats  6,8,9,1 

Learn to Draw and Paint (for ages 7 – 12yrs) 
Kids that love drawing and painting keep coming back to these School 

Holiday One-Day Workshops and After-School Art classes with step-by-step 

guidance from artist Eion Bryant. 
ONE-DAY WORKSHOP: April 24th, 10.00am – 3.00pm, Highbury House, 

Birkenhead, cost $50. 
AFTER-SCHOOL ARTISTS: Tuesdays, 3.30 – 5.00pm for 4 weeks starting 

May 1, cost $74. 
Bookings: eion@eionbryant.com, ph. 483 6703 

                             

School Jackets 
 

Sample jackets are available in 
the office so you can check sizes  

 
Orders must be received by Friday 
13th April and we anticipate delivery 

near the beginning of Term 2. 
  

School Jacket $80 

 

Sports & School News 

  

School Sports Fees 
There are still some unpaid sport fees. Please make arrangements to get these paid. 
Shannon Sofaea in the office is happy to discuss a payment plan if this is needed. 
 

School Donations 
Thank you to those parents who have paid this year’s donation. Your contribution 
enables the Board of Trustees to provide all the extras our pupils receive which the 
government funding does not allow for. 
 

We accept payment by cash, cheque, Eftpos,  on Ezlunch or directly into our bank 
account, 12-3072-0331240-00 

            
 
 



 


